				







				[image: Community Pharmacy England logo]


	Newsletter
21st May 2025










			[image: The voice of community pharmacy (banner)]






			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.









		






			In this update: Call to expand pharmacy respiratory services; Summary of CPCF regulatory changes; Medicine supply notices.
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			Community Pharmacy England and the Taskforce for Lung Health have launched a joint Action Plan calling on the Government to expand pharmacy-led respiratory services — such as asthma reviews and pneumococcal vaccinations — to enhance access to care and help ease winter pressures on the NHS.

These measures are in line with the Vision for Community Pharmacy and are being proposed as the Government develops its 10-year health plan for the NHS. YouGov polling released yesterday also found that four out of five people across England would support these policy proposals. 

As part of ongoing work to highlight the value of community pharmacy within the wider health system and policymakers, a Parliamentary reception was held last night (20th May). MPs and patient groups attended to learn more about the Action Plan, hear from Healthwatch England on its support for the plan, and discuss the potential for pharmacies to play a greater role in addressing winter health challenges.









		Read more 
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			We’ve published a range of resources to help answer common questions about the new Community Pharmacy Contractual Framework (CPCF) settlement—including a summary of the key regulatory changes.

The summary provides a brief description of the changes alongside the expected implementation timeline for each. If you have missed it, we would recommend reading the article. 

Read more

You can also learn more about the regulatory changes in our related articles:
1. Core opening hours information
1. DSP regulatory FAQs
1. NMS regulatory FAQs









		






			Medicines supply notifications
The Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) has issued Tier 2 medicine supply notifications for the following:
1. Tolterodine 2mg and 4mg modified-release capsules
1. Phenobarbital 15mg/5ml elixir
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